Special Committee on Bar Scholarship 
1. This is the 9th year of the Bar Scholarship Scheme.   
2. Mr. Justice Ribeiro who has sat on the Bar Scholarship Committee since its inception in 1998 has decided to step down.  The Committee is indebted to and thank his lordship for his invaluable service and contribution.  
3. This year, 15 applications were received.  4 applicants (whose applications were considered to be pre-mature as they either had not yet undertaken the P.C.LL. course or had definite plan to pursue a postgraduate degree) were advised to apply again closer to the time when they would start pupillage in Hong Kong.

4. After careful consideration and deliberation, 6 awards were made to LAM Chin Ching, Gary, LOK Man Yin, Frances, CHAU Cheuk Fai, Jeffrey, LUI Tien Yen, Ann, CHAN Chi Kong, Isaac and LAU Shing Yan, Zabrina, bringing the total number of Bar Scholars up to 26.

5.
The quality of the awardees over the years has been consistently outstanding and impressive.  Upon completion of pupillage, Bar Scholars are accepted into prominent chambers with substantial practice and have generally been progressing well in their practice.  With the exception of one who has joined the academia, 17 of the Bar Scholars have entered into and remained in full practice at the Bar.  

5. In addition to developing their practice at the Bar, most of the Bar Scholars have participated in the work of the Bar Council and/or the various special committees under it.  As their seniority grows, they will be expected to take up more responsibilities.
LISA K.Y. WONG, S.C.
Secretary to the Bar Scholarship Committee
18 December 2006
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